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Hello Probians, welcome to the April newsletter. Trust you are all keeping well. 
Report from President Joy. ﻿
﻿Happy New Year !!, Well it is for our Probus club. And once again I thank you all for your support and friendship. And I’m sure you will all support your committee for the following 12 months. I welcome Tim Andrew to committee and look forward to his input.  And at the same time, I thank Anne Joyce for the time given to Probus for many years.

Committee, Welfare Officer, Welcomer, Calligraphy writer, caterer, and over all a great support and listener to me. On behalf of us all, thanks Anne.

A great start was our camp. Great involvement from all participants who enjoyed all that had been organised by a very capable committee. I thank Rod, Nancy, Glenda and Ray for the many months of work that goes into making this week so enjoyable and successful. I know they have already put their brains in gear.

Our annual Bowls tournament was a huge success. This doesn’t just happen. It happens because the likes of Harry, Rod and their committee make it happen. The catering doesn’t just happen either, it’s because Helen and her band of catering helpers does just that . So to everyone involved in this great day, I thank you all.  Looking forward to this next year. Joy
Camps News  The camp in Ballarat this year proved to be successful with good feedback received. The committee thank those that attended and made the event memorable. Check out the web site (www.probusararat.com) for photos.
Apologies – if you are an apology for the General Meetings, please contact Secretary Maureen on 0400603764 
Morning Tea Roster  

This week we thank Nancy McClurg and Ann Sullivan. For the meeting om May 9th Ian and Terry Holwell have been volunteered. Please bring 2 litres of milk and get to the church by 9.30am to set up. Thank you.
Bowls Report

Once again the Ararat Probus Club was able to hold their annual tournament at the Ararat Bowl’s Club. Rod McClurg was able to source 22 teams ,88 players in all , who came from all over Western Victoria to compete and enjoy Probus fellowship and a very pleasant day on the greens. Teams arrived from Donald, Dunolly, Timboon, Warracknabeal, Nhill, Leopold , Hamilton , Daylesford , Hopetoun , Begonia City, Charlton, and Ararat . Eventually the event was won by Donald Club team closely followed by Timboon1, Nhill and Begonia City. Our club wishes to thank all the local business houses who provided very generous sponsorship for the day. The catering, a very important part of any event, was provided by our own Club ladies capably lead by Helen Molloy and Joy Wheeler. Thank you very much ladies for the meals as they were enjoyed by all. We would also like to thank the Ararat Bowling Club for the use of their facilities. Especially to Lawrie Tonkin and Mick Dowd who prepared and set up the greens for the day; to Brendan and Ju who gave up their day to assist in many ways and to our own Probus Club volunteers who assisted to make the day so successful. I have attached a list of all our valued sponsors and when you are dealing with any of these generous businesses, please mention our club.  Sponsors for the day are: -
Brendan’s Australian Tours, AME Systems Pty Ltd, Graeme McKay Earthworks, Ararat Tyre Power, The Ararat Advocate, Goldacres, G J Gardner Homes, Ararat Ford, Bultes Timber and Hardware, Montara Winery, Best’s Winery, Mount Langi Ghiran Winery, Kimbarra Winery, Fratin Bros. Winery, Shannandale Winery, Foster’s Mensland, Ahchow Family Seppelts, Lyall Eales Stores, Bendigo Bank, Ararat Wash Centre, Melbourne Polytechnic Winery, Alan Grant, Verna Joyce,
Hopetoun April 10th 2024

TEAM1 Neil Coates (s), Neil Billet (car),Geoff Wallace, Keith Mitchell  TEAM2   Lawrie Tonkin (s), (car), Rod McClurg, Ian Holwell, Geoff Lewis  Warrnambool April 19th 2024  Mick Dowd (s) (car), Rose Dowd, Ambrose Joyce, Harry Wheeler
Minutes of Meeting March 7th 2024                                                  Present  49
Meeting opened at 10:25am  President Joy Wheeler hoped for another great year of the Ararat probus Club.

Guests and Visitors   As for AGM  Apologies   As for AGM

A minute’s silence was observed for Bob Phillips a member who passed away some time ago. He was a Life Member who served on the Committee for 14 years without a break. He was President, Vice President and Secretary for 3 years. Bryan Park pinned his badge on the Memorial Board.

Joy Wheeler inducted Rodney Byron as a member of the Ararat Probus Club and presented him with his name badge, Probus pin and Probus Passport.

Minutes of the February meeting were circulated with the March Newsletter. Moved   Ray Hurstfield and Seconded Ian Holwell.    Carried    Business Arising    Nil

Correspondence   Inwards   Invitation from Ararat Rural City to attend Civic Reception for the Governor of Victoria Margaret Gardiner.   PSP Explore the World; 10% off Fiordland Cruises;  Constitutional Review Update; Management Committee; 15 delicious red wines for $135; Active Retirees February ; Probus Victoria Probian Magazines; Probus Victoria  Square Card Reader Information; Probus Victoria Agenda for meeting; Probus Victoria Annual Report. Invitation from Ararat Rural City to attend Harmony Day. Email from Margaret Robinson Information Day Ballarat April 19th. Email 60 plus Newsletter. Australia Post account forwarded to Glenys Andrew. Bendigo Bank Statement forwarded to Glenys Andrew.  Tourism Promotion for Cirque du Soleil. Email Trade Travel Ballarat Cooke Island Tour.  Outwards   Emailed Updated Membership List to Committee members. Emailed Committee Meeting Minutes to Committee members. Emailed General Meeting Minutes and last year’s Annual Meeting Minutes to Rod McClurg. Moved Nancy McClurg   Seconded Jan Porter.  Carried

Treasurer’s Report for February 2024 presented by Glenys Andrew

Balance Brought Forward  $534.40  Income  Nil   Expenditure   Lardner’s  4 name tags $46.00 Treasurer’s Petty Cash $100  Total $146.00  Closing Balance $388.90  Unpresented Chq No 352   $11.50  Bank Statement Balance  $399.90   Fixed Term Deposit $3894.51 Interest Rate 4.85% Matures May 25th 2024.  Petty Cash Opening Balance $42.57  Plus Petty Cash $100.00  Total $142.57  Less Blooms Chemist First Aid Kit  $35.14  Closing Balance  $107.43  Moved Glenys Andrew  Seconded Anne Joyce  Carried

Reports  Publicity  Nil

Newsletter   emailed  Camps Rod McClurg   38 attending. Information will be handed out today. Payment can be made by Direct Deposit. Weather forecast is for a good week.    Bowls   Harry Wheeler said the Bowls Tournament is on March 25th. Catering is in the capable hands of Helen Molloy and Joy Wheeler. Sponsors have been contacted. Rod McClurg has emailed clubs. 11 replies at this stage. Website   Rod McClurg has renewed subscription. Cost $234. Will add photos as they come in.  Movies   Nothing to add. Welfare   Glenda Hurstfield said she visited Peter and Pam Kaczynski. Phoned the Kilpatrick’s. She has also made contact with Barbara Hope. Will contact Elaine Richie following her fall in the garden. She has heard some people have had adverse reactions to Shingles vaccination.  History Maureen Smart said that she has added photos of new members Joy Harrington and Neil Coates inducted at the last meeting. Also photo of Ian Holwell, Anne Joyce and Bryan Park speakers at the last meeting. And a photo of Harry Wheeler and Jim Van Rhaaphorst who was farewelled.  Syllabus Ken Richie has syllabus organised for the year.  Moved Rhonda Spratt   Seconded Jeanette Hawley   Carried

General Business    Lunch at the RSL today. 20 attending. President Joy Wheeler asked whether there were any members who didn’t want their photo taken. Please advise a Committee member. She said Maureen Smart attended the Civic reception for the Governor of Victoria on behalf of Probus. Anyone interested in attending International Women’s Day tomorrow contact RSL. Any member is welcome to attend Harmony Day at Ararat Secondary College March 16th. Coffee at Chalambar March 21st at 10:00am.  Meeting Closed at 10:45 am. Next Meeting Apriln11th.

Martin Stringer, the guest speaker for today was introduced by Pauline Weeks. Martin is a film maker, photographer and Media Production Manager for Rain Forest Rescue. He showed a variety of photos taken via Drone Camera. Beautiful shots of Green Hill Lake and Langi Ghiran as well as Ararat Town and Grampians National Park were featured. He is heavily involved with Rain Forest rescue in the Daintree Rain Forest. He has been involved in planting thousands of trees in that area. His latest project is his role in developing a Nursery to grow seedlings with seed collected from the rain forest. Thousands of trees are planted by volunteers each year. He along with his wife Sylvia raised over $6000 for the Peter Mac Cancer Centre when Sylvia had her very long hair was cut and donated to the Centre and used for wigs. 

Ian Holwell thanked Martin for his excellent presentation and presented him with a Certificate of Appreciation and a Probus mug. 

Maureen Smart   Secretary                                                                                  Joy Wheeler      President
Sponsored  by Rotary








